
 
 
TO:   Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM:  Jerry Bohnsack, Interim City Administrator 
 
RE: Police Department Squads  
 
DATE:  April 7, 2025 

 
The Police Department currently has a 2015 Explorer and a 2017 Explorer that are 
going out of service. The Police have no further use for these vehicles.  
 
Staff has looked at retaining one of the vehicles for use by other departments.  
Staff is confident that the current vehicle inventory is sufficient and that the 2015 and 
2017 Explorers are no longer needed. Staff recommends declaring the two vehicles 
excess property and authorize their sale.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 


